
Mr Mooky Greidnger 
Chief Executive Officer 
Cineworld Group PLC 
8​th​ Floor, Vantage London 
Great West Road 
Brentford 
TW8 9AG 
  
Friday 20​th​ March 2020 
  
Dear Mr Greidinger, 
  
We are writing to you today to express our concerns over the way the closure of all of 
the UK Cineworld and Picturehouse sites has been handled in regard to staff 
redundancy and payment during the period of closure. 
  
We are aware that we are dealing with an unprecedented crisis globally as we face the 
Covid-19 pandemic and understand the serious implications this is having on our 
industry. Following Boris Johnson’s calls for the public to avoid social spaces we fully 
support the temporary closure of Cineworld and Picturehouse sites to prevent the 
spread of the disease to staff and customers alike. 
  
Yesterday we were informed that we would not be allocated any more shifts from the 
20​th​ of March 2020, and that many of us would be made redundant. Staff with over three 
years’ service are to be retained with 40% of their salary or average pay, staff from 18 
months upwards will have employment terminated immediately with pay in lieu of notice 
and statutory redundancy where entitled and staff employed for less than 18 months will 
be kept on without any sort of pay during the period of closure. 
  
We collectively condemn this decision and are now being placed in a position of 
financial insecurity indefinitely while this global crisis continues to unfold. For many of 
us, this loss of income will lead us to be unable to afford essentials such as housing, 
electricity, gas and food. We call on Cineworld to treat us with dignity and respect during 
this crisis and ask that you reconsider your position on payment for the duration of 
closure, and enter into consultation and negotiation with staff, who are ready to speak to 
you. 
  
 



This evening, the government has announced that it will help to pay people’s wages up 
to £2500 a month for those still employed by a company but not being used due to 
closures. There is no limit on the funds available to protect staff from unemployment 
during this crisis. These measures would protect our jobs and the company itself. We 
urge you to reinstate all staff who have been made redundant and make use of these 
funds to protect our income. We have stood by Cineworld and it is now up to you to 
stand by us.  
  
We are a group of Cineworld and Picturehouse employees stretching the entirety of the 
UK and are being supported by Bectu and other trade unions. Our demand is simply 
that you reinstate all staff who have been made redundant and negotiate with staff on 
how to ensure that no Cineworld employee is left in a financially precarious situation 
during the period of closure. We request that you respond to this letter no later than the 
end of Sunday, 22​nd​ March, failing which we will take further action. 
  
We look forward to discussing this with you. 
 
Regards, 
 
Cineworld & Picturehouse staff 
 


